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Secretary

Employment, Workplace Relations,

Small Business and Education Committee

Parliament House

CANBERRA ACT 2600

Dear Mr. Carter

I have had the opportunity to read the response to my Senate submission (No 117) by Professor John A. Richards DVC Australian National University, on behalf of the Vice Chancellor. I believe that the points addressed by Prof. Richards need qualification and I would appreciate if you could make my comments available to the Senate committee.

1. ANUTECH

The  ANUmanagement’s decision to provide funds for ANUTECH at the expense of debt relief to Research Schools may well have been a difficult strategic decision as pointed out. However, the fact that ANUTECH has as it’s front yard the most extensive research infrastructure and expertise of any Australian University makes one wonder if they are ever capable of making a profit. The question also arises why BIOTRON rather than ANUTECH was called upon to commercialize large parts of the JCSMR research effort. ANUTECH rather than BIOTRON would have reaped the substantial financial gains.

2. Unethical behavior

My Senate submission states that I made a formal complaint to the then Director of the Institute and at a later date I filed a Statutory Declaration on the same matter to the then VC, namely that the then Director of the JCSMR had instructed me to write a bogus grant application. The complaint, which was not acted upon, is not ‘hearsay’. This complaint, in the first instance, was completely unrelated to the events Prof. Richards refers to later on.

3. Biotron

I have not named a PhD student and thus categorically reject that I breached  privacy, even unintentional! As to the lack of formal complaint, I do not anticipate that such would be frequently forthcoming. The dependency of students on their supervisors good will for their successful completion of study make such highly unlikely. In certain circumstances coercion not necessarily overt, by the supervisor, rather than free will on the student’s part, may be the reason for a lack of complaints. It was to this possibility that I referred in my submission and I believe a University has a duty to provide rules and regulation to prevent such situations from arising in the first instance.

4. My recommendation re establishment of the Office of a University Ombudsman.

I believe Prof. Richards is incorrect in his assertion that the ANU is overseen by The Commonwealth Ombudsman in matters relating to its staff.

I quote from a letter from The Commonwealth Ombudsman in a reply to a request for assistance in relation to harassment, malicious behavior and persecution by members of the ANU .

“The Australian University is a body created and continued by Commonwealth enactment’s. The core operations of the University therefore fall within our Commonwealth jurisdiction. The problem arises with the fact that the University does not employ its staff under the Public Service Act 1922, so neither the recent instructions or the proposed changes to the Public Service Act 1922 will affect our jurisdiction. Section 5(2)(d) of the Ombudsman Act 1976 prevents our Office from looking at matters that are employment related.” This letter is available if requested. 

I would like however to inform you that I personally wrote to the Vice Chancellor Prof. Ian Chubb, early this year, in which I canvassed the establishment of an University Ombudsman. Professor Chubb replied in very positive terms to my suggestion.

The fact that the University is now developing “Guidelines in relation to Commercialization” after the horse has bolted,  I believe is telling. Any guidelines which do not address the important aspect of conflict of interest, and have no clauses preventing such cannot be regarded as best practice. Guidelines have to be evaluated from the perspective of an ethical framework rather than one which may be commercially the most opportune. I hope this philosophy is still current for today’s Universities.

Yours sincerely,

Arno Müllbacher

Cc Vice Chancellor Prof. Ian Chubb

      DVC Prof. John Richards

